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Publications of the ESBC 
Journal of the Entomological Society of British Columbia  
 
The Journal of the Entomological Society of BC is published annually. Papers for the Journal 
need not have been presented at meetings of the Society, nor is it mandatory, although 
preferable, that authors be members of the Society.  The chief condition for publication is that 
the paper has some regional origin, interest or application.  Line drawings or photographs as 
candidates for the cover are also accepted.  Contributions should conform to the standards 
outlined in the Journal and the Website (http://esbc.harbour.com/), and should be sent to the 
Editor, Dr. Ward Strong, BC Ministry of Forests, 3401 Reservoir Road, Vernon BC, Canada 
V1B 2C7; tel 250-549-5696; fax 250-542-2230; e-mail Ward.Strong@gems7.gov.bc.ca. 
 
The deadline for submissions to be included in the 2003 issue is September 1, 2003.  
 
Boreus  
  
Boreus, the Newsletter of the Society is published in June and December.  It contains 
entomological news, comments, reports, reviews and notices of meetings and other events.  
While emphasizing the Society's affairs, Boreus provides members with a forum for their views 
and news of British Columbia entomology.  Please send correspondence concerning Boreus to 
the Editor, Cris Guppy, 4627 Quesnel-Hydraulic Rd., Quesnel BC, Canada V2J 6P8; tel 250-
747-1512; e-mail cguppy@quesnelbc.com. 
 
The deadline for submissions to be included in the December 2003 issue is November 1, 2003.  
 
 
 
Membership of the Entomological Society of BC is available to anyone interested in 
entomology.  Annual dues are Can$20 (regular member) or Can$10 (student member).  Members 
receive the Journal, Boreus and Occasional Papers (the latter published intermittently). 
 
Inquiries concerning membership and back issues should be sent to the Secretary/Treasurer, Dr. 
Robb Bennett, BC Ministry of Forests, 7380 Puckle Road, Saanichton, BC, V8M 1W4, Canada; 
tel 250-652-6593; fax 250-652-4204; e-mail Robb.Bennett@gems6.gov.BC.ca 
 
Cover: Boreus elegans (Mecoptera: Boreidae); one of the more conspicuous snow scorpionflies 
in BC.  Larvae and flightless adults live in, and feed on, moss and clubmoss.  Adults appear in 
the fall and are active on snow on warm winter days. 

http://esbc.harbour.com/
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SOCIETY BUSINESS 
 

 
ENTOMOLOGICAL SOCIETY OF BRITISH COLUMBIA 

6th ANNUAL GRADUATE STUDENT SCHOLARSHIPS 

 
The Entomological Society of British Columbia announces the sixth annual Graduate Student Scholarship 
competition.  Two $500.00 Scholarships (one M.Sc., one Ph.D.) are awarded each year at the Annual 
General Meeting.  Scholarships are to be used to defray research paper or poster presentation related costs 
(including travel) incurred by graduate students for participation in conferences other than the ESBC 
AGM.   
 
For consideration, applicants must be:  
• Graduate students and ESBC members in good standing, and must submit a Word file containing: 

• name and locality of conference to be attended,  
• title and abstract of research to be presented, and 
• current CV. 

 
Abstract should be double spaced, 12 font, and a maximum of 200-250 words (based on processor 
electronic word count).  Applications will be judged on the basis of scientific importance, quality of the 
application, and qualifications of the applicant.  Applications from M.Sc. and Ph.D. students will be 
judged in separate categories; a singleton application in either category will be judged with applications in 
the other. 
 
Deadline for receipt of applications for 2003 Scholarships is 31 August 2003.  This year’s scholarships 
will be awarded during the ESC/ESBC Joint Annual Meeting in Kelowna, 1-5 November 2003..  Send 
applications to: 

 
Robb Bennett 
Secretary/Treasure, ESBC 
BC Ministry of Forests 
7380 Puckle Road 
Saanichton, BC  V8M 1W4 

or by e-mail to:  robb.bennett@gems6.gov.bc.ca 
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Spring Azures (Celastrina echo) mud-puddling. In the West Kootenay. Note variation in wing 
pattern. Photo: Norbert Kondla.
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BEETLES 
A limited edition print by RICHARD HUNT 

Created for the International Congress of Entomology, Vancouver, BC, Canada 3-9 July 1988 
 
Richard Hunt’s limited edition print “Beetles” was commissioned by Geoff Scudder for use as the emblem of the 
1988 International Congress of Entomology held in Vancouver.  Following the Congress a number of the signed and 
numbered prints remained unsold.  Overlooked until recently, the remaining prints are now being offered for sale by 
Dr. Scudder, and may be ordered through Karen Needham.  A full-colour version of the information sheet is posted 
on the ESBC website. 

Richard Hunt was born in Alert Bay, British Columbia in 1951 but has lived most of his life in Victoria. He began 
carving with his father, the late Henry Hunt, at the age of thirteen. In 1973, Richard began work at the Royal British 
Columbia Museum (RBCM) as an apprentice carver under his father. The following year he assumed the duties of 
chief carver in the Thunderbird Park Carving Program. He remained in the museum in that capacity for twelve 
years. 

In 1986, Mr. Hunt resigned his position at the RBCM to begin a new career as a freelance artist. He comes from a 
family of internationally respected artists, which include his father Henry Hunt and his grandfather Mungo Martin. 
In 1991 Richard Hunt received the Order of British Columbia, becoming the first native artist to be so recognized. In 
1994 Richard received the most prestigious award of his career, The Order of Canada. Through his art, his speaking 
and his dancing, Mr. Hunt has given much to the world. 

 
DOCUMENTATION 
This limited edition print (300 signed & numbered copies), titled Beetles by Richard Hunt, was produced in 1988. 
The print was used as an emblem for the International Congress of Entomology held in Vancouver, British 
Columbia in July 1988, and also appears on the cover of the 100th anniversary issue (Volume 98, published in 
December 2001) of the Journal of the Entomological Society of British Columbia. Description: paper size 11.5 x 
12.5 in. Colours: Black and red on cream coloured paper. The design is copyrighted © by Richard Hunt. This is the 
only limited edition printing of this design. 

TO ORDER: 
Signed/Numbered $40.00 Payment in $CAN by cheque or money order 
Order through Karen Needham: by e-mail needham@zoology.ubc.ca phone 604 822-3379 
or regular mail: Karen Needham, University of British Columbia, Department of Zoology, 6270 University 
Boulevard, Vancouver, B.C. V6T 1Z4 Canada. 
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NOTES 
 

Ken Graham Donates Literature Collection to ESBC library 
Dr. Ken Graham, a long-time UBC forest entomologist and ex-member of the Entomological Society of 
British Columbia, recently moved into a retirement home in Vancouver.  No longer having a need for his 
collection of entomological literature, he has kindly donated a sizeable number of books, reprints, and 
journals to the ESBC library.  Following is a brief biography of Ken.  The ESBC library is housed within 
the library of the Pacific Forestry Centre, Victoria and is one of the largest entomology libraries in 
Canada.  Please take the time to visit it and introduce yourself to the librarian, Alice Solyma, if you are in 
the vicinity. 

Kenneth Graham 
Ken was born in Keatley Saskatchewan on 31 August 1911.  He received his BA from UBC in 1933, MSc 
from McGill in 1937, and PhD from the University of Toronto in 1945.  He conducted research in forest 
entomology in BC and Ontario for the Dominion Department of Agriculture from 1931-48 and was 
associated with the University of Toronto during 1937-40 and 1943-44.  In 1948 he joined the UBC 
Zoology Department as a forest entomologist.   

 

Subsequently he transferred to the Faculty of 
Forestry in 1951 and remained there until his 
retirement in 1977.  For part of this period 
(1949-54) he was also a research consultant for 
the Division of Forest Biology as well as a 
Visiting Professor at Berkeley (1967) and 
Madrid (1972).  

Ken’s main research interest was the behaviour 
of Trypodendron ambrosia beetles.  In 1963 he 
published “Concepts of Forest Entomology”, a 
text considered to have been well ahead of its 
time.  With R. W. Stark and D. L. Wood he co-
authored a “Laboratory Manual of Forest 
Entomology”.  He also was a very fine scientific 
illustrator.  At UBC Ken taught forest 
entomology in the core forestry program.  He 
was chair of the committee overseeing a major 
revision to the faculty’s curriculum in the sixties 
and was an active member of the Entomological 
Society of BC. 

Ruth, Ken’s wife of 37 years, died suddenly on 
January 1st of 2003.  Ken is now living at 
Crofton Manor in Kerrisdale (402-2803 W. 41st 
Avenue, Vancouver V6N 4B4) and can be 
reached by phone at 604-266-0833. 

 

Dr. Ken Graham, from a 1970s UBC Forestry 
yearbook. 

Submitted by: Robb Bennett, BC Ministry of Forests and Susan B. Watts, Faculty of Forestry, 
UBC. 
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Terry Shore and Bill Riel Honoured 
 
Terry Shore and Bill Riel recently received a Merit Award from Natural Resources Canada for Team 
Achievement and Creativity and Innovation in Science. This award was for their "exemplary contribution 
to the development of Mountain Pine Beetle decision support tools". They were flown to Ottawa for the 
awards ceremony and presented with a trophy (and also a cheque) by the Deputy Minister, George 
Anderson. This work involves the development of a risk rating system and spatial and temporal models 
for improved management decision-making in reducing losses to the mountain pine beetle. The award 
was mentioned on CBC Radio News. 
 
 

Good housekeeping: why do shelter-dwelling caterpillars fling their 
frass? 

 
Off the Internet (Cris Guppy) 

 
Caterpillars of the Silver-Spotted Skipper (Epargyreus clarus) butterfly ballistically eject their individual 
fecal pellets (frass) as far as 40 body lengths away from their resting places in leaf shelters. Why do these 
and many other shelter-dwelling caterpillars go to such great lengths to distance themselves from their 
waste?  

In a paper to appear in the April issue of Ecology Letters, M. Weiss shows that predatory wasps are 
attracted to skipper frass placed in leaf shelters, and that caterpillars in proximity to frass are particularly 
vulnerable to wasp predation. Caterpillars reared in close contact with accumulations of their own waste 
do not suffer ill effects; nor is repeated shelter-building, another possible consequence of frass 
accumulation, energetically expensive. Thus selection by natural enemies is likely to have been a driving 
force behind the evolution of frass ejection behavior in skipper caterpillars.  
 
 

Innovative new butterfly attractant product 
 

A new butterfly attractant product is commercially available at http://www.butterflylure.com/.  

From the advertisement: In the wild butterflies find their greatest source of 
sodium, essential minerals and vitamins from wild animal urine puddles and 
urine-soaked leaves. Now you can bring this natural butterfly attractant to 
your garden with ButterflyPee - pure urine from the wild. We have been in 
the urine business a long time, but we always get excited when we discover a 
new use for this incredibly renewable resource! Directions: Pour a shallow 
pool of ButterflyPee into a colorful dish and place on the ground, stump or 
fence post in a place that gets a lot of direct sunlight. The butterflies will find 
it quite soon. Replenish as needed. 12 ounce bottle - US$14.99. This note is 
definitely not intended to be a promotion of the product, but if anyone tries it 
please let everyone know whether it works. The company also sells a variety 
of other types of urine, some of which are intended to keep deer from eating 
your garden…. Cris Guppy. 

 

 

http://www.butterflylure.com/
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Cecropia Moth, Hyalophora cecropia. ex. ova from 
New Brunswick. This species occurs across North 
America east of the Rocky Mountains, and Utah and 
Washington. It should be watched for in the BC 
Kootenays. Photos: Cris Guppy. 

 

 


